
NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Upgrades to Chatswood Public School and 
Chatswood High School 
Works notification  October 2020

Dear Neighbour, 

We are upgrading Chatswood Public School and Chatswood High School with new and improved education facilities to 
support the student community.  

Site investigations and enabling works will take place in the spring holidays between Tuesday 6 and Saturday 10 October 
to inform planning and prepare for construction. This work will be managed by Richard Crookes Construction. Works 
across both schools will include: 

• Above and below ground survey works
• In-ground investigations to determine the soil and rock profile and areas that may require remediation. This will

involve drilling holes and digging small test pits in various locations.

In Term 4 minor survey and in-ground investigation works will continue outside of school hours. 

Chatswood High School 
Equipment will be delivered onsite via De Villiers Avenue, Centennial Avenue, Oliver Road and Eddy Road. Work will be 
contained within the school boundary and be separated with fencing and signage. 

To support the staging of construction, furniture and fixtures will also be installed within two buildings at Chatswood 
High School to create additional temporary accommodation. New footpaths and landscaping will also be done to create 
additional outdoor space. 

Chatswood Public School 
Equipment will be lifted onto school grounds by mobile crane. The crane and equipment will access the school from the 
Pacific Highway. In addition to the above, site investigations will also include the inspection and testing of the retaining 
wall on the north and west of the school to determine its condition and integrity.  

Work will be contained within the school boundary, with the exception of service infrastructure investigations, and be 
separated with fencing and signage. 

Work hours 
Work will be completed from Monday to Saturday, 7:00am and 6:00pm in line with the current NSW Environmental 
Planning and Assessment (COVID-19 Development – Construction Work Days Order 2020). This is to allow workers to 
abide by social distancing rules during the COVID-19 pandemic by distributing work across the week. There will be no 
work on Sundays or Public Holidays without prior notification.  

Thank you for your patience as we deliver this important project for the Chatswood community. 

For more information contact: 

School Infrastructure NSW 
Email: schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au 
Phone: 1300 482 651 
www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au 
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